

The Wembley Schools Federation

Lyon Park Primary School

Vincent Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 4HH Executive Headteacher: Mr R Fenton

Headteacher: Mrs T Bhambra Chair of Governors: Mrs I Yarde

Thursday 11th January 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you are aware, Year 5 will be going on a trip to The River Thames (Chiswick Site) on Monday 15th January 2024 (50 and 5N) and Wednesday 31st January 2024 (5L and 5Y). We understand you may have concerns about the cold weather conditions. Please be assured that we have risk assessed the site and had a conversation with Ms Bhambra (Headteacher) and Mr Moran (Assistant Head) about precautions that have been put into place. Children will be having lunch indoors in a heated lunch hall. If a child/children become too cold they will be relocated indoors and be supervised by school staff at all times.

Due to weather conditions please ensure your child:

- Wears PE kit and additional layers underneath.
- Brings a hat, scarf and gloves.
- Brings old trainers that they don't mind getting wet/dirty and a carrier bag to put them into.
- Brings a clean pair of trainers and socks to change into after the activity.

Thank you,

Year 5 Team









